Library Media Annual Review Meeting

Tuesday, January 17, 2012


The GCMS Library Media Annual Review meeting took place on Tuesday, January 17, 2012 at 3:35 p.m. in the GCMS High School Media Center.  Those present were:  Lynne Titus, Sheila Trembley, and Sharon Pool.  The librarians reviewed their library curriculum and discussed an ideas or concerns that they had.

Elementary School- Lynne Titus


Lynne reported that there have been no curriculum changes made to the elementary school library media curriculum guide that was completed in May 2010.  However, she sited some changes that she would like to have made to the following sections:

1. Elementary Library Accomplishments: Page 4- Lynne had listed the library 

      accomplishments as the library website and the use of the bookfair funds. 

      She would like to add another accomplishment. “Mrs. Titus has maintained   

      the elementary library collection with the funds that have been allocated.”
2. Page 57:  Budget- The 2011-2012 budget amount for the elementary library 

    is $12,000. This amount is down $4000 from the 2008-2009 budget.  In the 

    past, all three buildings also had an equipment budget.  That, too, has been 

    removed.  Mrs. Trembley stated that the removal of that budget was not a 

    problem, because she doesn’t want to house equipment at the middle school 

    and high school anymore.  

3.  Page 59: Procedure Weakness:  Lynne stated that in the past, the following has 

                 been considered a weakness:  “Advance notice from faculty for book requests 

                 does not always occur at the elementary level.”  She explained that while it is 

                 still a weakness, the problem is improving somewhat.  


In the past few years, it is been a real struggle to teach classes in the elementary library because of the large numbers of mentors who are working at the tables with their students.  Between the noise level and the lack of tables available for her own students, Mrs. Titus reported that it was difficult to carry on with class.  However, this year she has seen a big improvement.  Due to the additional locations for mentors to work with their students, now only one or two tables are utilized during her class time. 


Mrs. Titus also discussed her concern about the lack of teacher aide time in the library. In the past ten years, library aide time has dropped from four hours a day to two hours a day.  The library aide duties in the past were:

· Shelve returned books (This was always finished in the same day the book was returned)

· Repair books (Between 5-10 books a week)

· Create book displays through out the year

· Create two bulletin board displays a month

· Check books in

· Check books out to assist Lynne during classes
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· Do clerical processing of all new books 

          (See page 29- Curriculum Procedures in Library Media Guide)

· Dust, clean, and maintain library

· Assist with inventory

· Other duties as assigned by librarian

Today, the library aide has time to accomplish the following:

· Check in books

· Shelve books (Usually there are between 50-200 books to be shelved daily.  It never gets accomplished in the same day anymore.)

The rest of the library aide duties now are elementary librarian’s responsibility.  Even with Lynne arriving at school by 5:45 a.m., she still does not have enough time to complete the necessary projects. Her hope is that additional library aide time could be restored in order to maintain the high quality of the elementary school library.

Finally, Lynne reported that she has seen an increase in nonfiction books being checked out.  Between the teachers’ increased emphasis in this area and the new nonfiction books that she has purchased, the students have become so interested in them at the ratio of fiction vs. nonfiction check-outs is about even. 

Middle School and High School-Sheila Trembley

Mrs. Trembley reported that there has been a decrease in amount of nonfiction books being checked out in both the high school and the middle school.  However, the checkout rate of the “hot” fiction books has been on the increase at both buildings. Sheila also reported that her budget at each building is now under $5,000.  This budget includes the data base expenses, along with supplies, which normally runs about $1,000.  This includes the laminating materials that are utilized by teachers.  That leaves just $2500 for books. Consequently, she is not able to update the nonfiction books in a timely manner.   Sheila continues to fundraise at both buildings in an effort to make additional money to purchase books.  Sheila also uses fine money to purchase some of the “hotter” titles.  Magazine subscriptions are no longer available, though magazines are donated at the middle school level.  At the high school, people bring in magazine to share, and there are a few subscriptions that have not yet expired. Mrs. Trembley stated that it is sad to see the lack of support concerning the library budget due to the budgets cuts.

Sheila stated that she has some great ideas for a high school library update, and that Salli Sullins, library clerk, has ideas, as well. Salli came up with an awesome idea of having the CAD class create the “dream” architecture plan for the library.  Sheila discussed some changes that could be made to improve the library at little cost.  She said that the high wall could be made into a “laptop” bar like the types that are found in coffee shops.  This would just require a countertop and tall stools. The library shelves were to be replaced years ago with more modern low shelving.  Sheila suggested that at the very 
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least, they could be painted.  She also stated that the trophies and football helmets do not add to the room aesthetically.  She said that a new paint color would help the library immensely. She said that perhaps the art and home ec. departments could be involved in the remodeling project.  Electricity is a huge problem at the high school library due to the large number of outlets that no longer work because of mouse damage. Mrs. Trembley is aware that changes cannot occur until the money is replaced in the budget.  She feels the need for additional board support concerning library funding.  Sheila stated that the students are being cheated due to the appearance of the high school library.  Finally, she would like to add the goal to the library media curriculum guide of having a complete redesign of the library, starting with the electricity.  

Mrs. Trembley reported that she is investigating e-readers.  She finds a lot of positive attributes to purchasing iPads versus the Nook.  The iPad would allow students to do multiple activities such as accessing sites and typing papers.  Books can be downloaded to both.  But on the Nook, a book can be purchased and after it is checked out a certain number of times, the book is removed from the Nook.  (Note:  Apple has just announced the incorporation of interactive textbooks.  The company plans to include textbooks from any company who is willing to sell the online books for $14.99 each.  Also, they plan to improve the iTunes University portion to include more education videos for various subjects.  All iTunes University aps are free, and there are currently more than 700 million downloads on iTunes University.  Additional information can be found at: http://www.macrumors.com/)

Sheila also plans to do a major purging of the reference sections of both libraries.  Sheila said that the materials are not checked out, and the students need to be trained in the correct way to locate reference texts online.
